
Humanity, not racism 

The 2024 theme of the International Day is “A 
Decade of Recognition, Justice, and 
Development: Implementation of the 
International Decade for People of African 
Descent”. 

Racial discrimination and the legacies of 
slavery and colonialism continue to destroy 
lives and curtail opportunities, preventing 
billions of people from enjoying their full 
human rights and freedoms. 

 

This year’s theme is linked to the International Decade for People of African 
Descent, which spans the timeframe from 2016 to 2024. In proclaiming this Decade, 
the international community is recognizing that people of African descent represent a 
distinct group, whose human rights must be promoted and protected. 

Around 200 million people identifying themselves as being of African descent live In 
numerous destinations.  

The VACSI reiterates that all human beings are born free and equal in dignity and 
rights and have the potential to contribute constructively to the development and well-
being of their societies. In its most recent resolution, the WE also emphasized that any 
doctrine of racial superiority is scientifically false, morally condemnable, socially unjust 
and dangerous and must be rejected, together with theories that attempt to determine 
the existence of separate human races. 

The VACSI is concerned with this issue since its foundation and the prohibition of racial 
discrimination is enshrined in all core international human rights instruments. It places 
obligations on States and tasks them with eradicating discrimination in the public and 
private spheres. The principle of equality also requires States to adopt special 
measures to eliminate conditions that cause or help to perpetuate racial discrimination. 
 

https://www.un.org/en/observances/decade-people-african-descent
https://www.un.org/en/observances/decade-people-african-descent
http://undocs.org/a/res/74/137

